
Strathisla Community Council 
Minute of meeting held on 6th June 2018 

 

Present:   Karen Pryce-Iddon (vice chair), Allison Marston, Iain Lax, Siusan 

Winchester (Secretary), Cllr Louise Laing 

 

Apologies:  Keith Comrie, Priscilla Gordon-Duff, Innes Macpherson, Cllr 

Donald Gatt, Cllr Ronald Shepherd, Cllr Theresa Coull, Cllr 

Derek Ross 

 

1 Welcome 

Karen welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 

2 Police Matters 

No police present.  The contents of the Community Safety Partnership Report have 

been noted.  Nothing further to report. 

 

3 Treasurer’s Report 

No report available. 

 

4 Botriphnie/Drummuir 

Work is currently being undertaken on the Gulley road to improve it.  A workman has 

reported that one source of the run off constantly running off down the road is 

sewerage coming from the bank below the school and two houses.  There is another 

unidentified source from further up the road. 

 

Drummuir 21 held a successful St Fumac’s Fair on 12th May in the sunshine.  

Approximately 100 people from 6 months old upwards enjoyed learning more about 

the Community Woodland, listening to stories of St Fumac and to poems about 

people and place.  Earthtime were there and set out trails in the woodland and 

collected views and ideas that Botriphnie Primary School hope to begin to work on. 

 

All Abilities Trail - CR Construction completed the resurfacing of the trail to the 

Westerton Crossroads, thanks to funding from Hill of Towie Windfarm Fund.  It is now 

much better underfoot.  Drummuir 21 is in contact with the Moray Council to arrange 

regular strimming to reduce encroachment.   

 

5 Boharm/Mulben 

Nothing to report. 

 

 

6 Grange 

Nothing to report.  A representative is still needed. 



 

7 Newmill 

Nothing to report.  A representative is still needed. 

 

8 Rothiemay 

KPI has spoken to Cllr Coull about the road issue.  It is understood that Cllr Coull has 

been in touch with the roads department and the Roads Inspector will attend to have 

a look. 

 

King George V Memorial Playing Field has received £20,000 (£10,000 from Edintore 

Windfarm Community Benefit Fund) which will go towards repairing the King George 

V building.  The drains at the playing field are getting sorted - the lead piping needs 

to be removed and replaced.  Environmental protection will check once finished to 

make sure it is safe.   

 

It is hoped to get the bike ride up and running again which is due to take place in 

August 2018. 

 

The Forbes Arms held a soup and sweet to raise money for charity - a total of £800 

was raised. 

 

Cllr Louise Laing has been asked to find out if there is a weight limit on Rothiemay 

bridge, if not can one be put on?  It was also put forward that some lights should 

perhaps be placed on the bridge. 

 

9 Correspondence 

No correspondence to note. 

 

10 AOCB 

KPI is attending the Suffragette March in Edinburgh on 10th June 2018. 

 

IL to ask Jane Martin if it is possible to set up official email addresses for members of 

the SCC. 

 

12 Date of Next Meeting 

4th July 2018 at 7:30pm. 


